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Educating the Mind, Strengthening the Body, Nurturing the Soul

"There is nothing on this earth more prized than true friendship."
-Thomas Aquinas

Dear MBS Families,

Covid-19

No reported positive case this week.

We continue to encourage you to:

Do wellness checks every morning, PLEASE.
Sanitize
Wash hands properly with soap and water and always dry them thoroughly.
Stay 6 feet apart from others and wear a mask when not in the company of those
you live with.
Avoid unnecessary travel.

Be mindful of the above, both in school and out of school. Please see Mrs. Mumford,

https://www.facebook.com/mostblessedsacramentcatholicschool/
https://www.instagram.com/mbscatholicschool/?hl=en
https://mostblessedsacramentschool.com/


our school nurse, for the latest update on the CDC guidelines.

Updates

The month of May we continue to pray the Rosary every Friday to honor Mary.

Thursday's we continue to attend Mass virtually if not assigned to attend in person
at St. John Neumann. This week grade 3 will attend Mass, next week grade 2.
Thank you to Fr. Cocucci, who celebrated Mass with the 3rd grade this week.

We are finishing up our first week of Star Renaissance Testing. Next week will be
our second and final test week for our 2020-2021 school year. Please be sure to
send your student to school after a good night sleep and a healthy breakfast.

May Procession will be next Thursday, May 27th. This event will take place
outside near the prayer garden at 9:30.
It is beautiful walking around the building seeing the many different versions of
our own Blessed Mother- wax drawings, watercolor wash mosaics and other
tributes.

There is also excitement in our Pre-K sections between caterpillars, butterflies
and lady bugs. We knew the lady bug was the state insect of DE, but did you
know the state insect of Maryland is the Baltimore Checkerspot Butterfly? It is
black, orange and white, sound familiar?

May 28th, we will have a $1.00 NUT Day to benefit our Eagle Scout project and
will involve the construction of a gazebo dedicated to Mr. Mark Record.

Teachers completed their latest survey for Middle States Accreditation. Please
keep us in your prayers as we continue on our Middle States journey. We just
received notification that the Team visit will begin on the afternoon of 2/28/22
and end 3/3/2022.

Prayers

We ask you to pray for the following members of our MBSCS Community

Please keep the following MBS students in your prayers as they have received the
Sacrament of Confirmation. Gianna-St. Frances de Sales, Sophia- St. Luke Paris.
May God forever light their way. May He always be in their life so that they have
someone to lean on as they grow, learn and become whom they are meant to be.
Congratulations!!

Layla Warner

Fr. Cocco, St Edmond's parish

Fr. Klevence, St Ann's parish



Tuition Contracts and Schedule for the 2021-2022 School Year

Two weeks ago, in your Thursday folders, we sent home the tuition contract and schedule for next
year. Please return your contract as soon as possible to ensure your child(ren)'s class spot. This
year, we are excited to share that we are keeping our tuition rates the same as last year and that

we are no longer offering an out-of-parish rate, as recommended by the Catholic Schools Office.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Mrs. Evans. Below, you will find both

documents.

Tuition Contract Tuition Schedule

New items have been added to the Auction!!

You don't want to miss out on the class projects, the beautiful artwork donated by local
artists and our supporting community!

Bidding closes Sunday May 23rd at 9pm!! Let's make this a successful fundraiser.

Art Auction

Community Day

Join us at Millville Boardwalk, located in Millville, DE, May 28th
1-4pm. Mini golf, ice cream, and arcade. Millville Boardwalk will donate 20% back to
the school. Look for details next week.

MBS Garden

I would like to thank everyone that has donated to our vegetable/flower beds. We hope
to have everything planted next week.

If anyone would still like to donate plants, we would greatly appreciate it. Our second
graders are growing pumpkins and sunflowers to add to the garden. they sprouted over

https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/f7a0fe04-efee-4c3c-8296-820a5f31b869.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/93d08acc-1006-4953-98d7-d4e01a85abf4.pdf
http://www.accelevents.com/e/MBSVirtualArtAuction


this past weekend.

There is nothing as rewarding as planting seeds and watching them grow. Great Job!!

Calendar Updates:

May

17-23 MBS Online Art Auction
27 May Procession
28 Early Dismissal/ NUT Day $1.00
30 Memorial Day-no school

Official School Calendar 2021-2022



Kathleen Manns
Principal Most Blessed Sacrament School

It is a great time to be an MBS Dolphin!



From the Health Suite

Dear MBS Families,
 
As many are aware, the governor of Maryland has provided new executive
orders which are now in effect. I have attached the order applicable to face
coverings, as well as the accompanying Maryland Department of Health
Directive pursuant to this order. The updated Returning to MBS After Covid,
Daily Health Assessment Screening and Return to School Guidelines are also
attached.
 
Highlights as they pertain to school settings and Most Blessed Sacrament
Catholic School:
 
Except as provided in paragraph III.b, all persons in Maryland over the age of
five (5) years old are required to wear a face covering when they are:
indoors in any portion of a School where interaction with others is likely,
including without limitation, classrooms, hallways, cafeterias,
auditoriums, and gymnasiums.
 
Additional Advisory Recommendations on Face Coverings:

1. MDH strongly recommends that all non-vaccinated individuals over
the age of 2 years continue to wear face coverings in all indoor
settings outside of their home, and in outdoor settings when
physical distancing cannot be maintained.

2. MDH recommends that staff, essential visitors, and all children aged
2 years and above wear face coverings outdoors at a childcare
program, school, youth day camp, or summer day program and
while engaged in outdoor offsite activities (e.g. field trips) when
physical distancing cannot be maintained.

MBS will adhere to these guidelines at our school. The Diocese of Wilmington
has not changed any of the directives at this time and will continue to follow the
directives from the state of Maryland and MDH. Our students will remain
masked indoors. Our students will remain masked outdoors for recess and
gym and where physical distancing cannot be maintained.
 
The MSDE/MDH Covid-19 Guidance for Maryland Schools has been updated
and can be found here: https://coronavirus.maryland.gov/pages/school-
resources Some of the major changes:
· The term COVID-19-like-illness has been replaced with COVID-19
Symptoms and the definition for these are - any ONE of the following: fever of
100.4 or higher, sore throat, cough, difficulty breathing, diarrhea or vomiting,
new onset of severe headache (especially with fever), or new loss of taste or
smell. For persons with chronic conditions such as asthma, the symptoms
should represent a change from baseline. (Fatigue, runny nose and
congestion, muscle aches have been removed from the definition.)

https://coronavirus.maryland.gov/pages/school-resources


·  Type of test is no longer specified.
·   Please note that the local health department strongly recommends
maintaining 6 feet for social distancing whenever possible AND
recommends the 10 day quarantine rather than the shortened 7 day
option. (At this time, contact tracing for close contacts of a positive case will
continue to be done for persons who have been within 6 feet for a cumulative
15 minutes in a 24 hour period.)
 
We need everyone to continue to complete the Daily Health Assessment and
monitor closely for the symptoms of Covid-19. We are so close to the end of
our school year, but must remain diligent in the prevention of this
disease. Please don't hesitate to reach out if you have any
questions. attendance@mbscs.org
 
May God bless you all,
 
Mrs. Fuzzy Mumford R.N.
 
PLEASE SEND IN A WATER BOTTTLE AND SPARE MASK EVERY DAY
WITH YOUR STUDENT. IT IS HOT, THE CHILDREN ARE OUTSIDE AND
SWEATING, AND NEED WATER AND A CLEAN MASK. MBS IS NO
LONGER SUPPLYING WATER BOTTLES TO STUDENTS.

Use of face coverings COVID Guidelines Amended Directives

Return to MBS after COVID Daily Health Assesment

Flynn O'Hara Flyer and Uniform Changes for 2021-2022 School Year

Attached below is the link to our Flynn O'Hara website. We are excited to share one
new school uniform change for next year. Girls in grades kindergarten-fifth will wear
the jumper year-round. This will offer a cost savings as the girl's uniforms had many
pieces. One other thing we would like to stress for this coming year is neatness in the
uniforms. During the past year, we have become more lenient than usual, as shipments
were delayed due to Covid-19. We would like to make sure all our school uniforms and
appearance showcase our student's reverence. If you ever need any items from the
gently used uniform store, please contact Mrs. Evans. 

Flynn O'Hara

mailto:attendance@mbscs.org
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/af888c5f-fc24-4384-9597-84aae583c071.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/5f8ab6f3-729d-406e-b32b-478710c1f110.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/3e38f8c4-1e9b-4641-8eb9-e17677847d97.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/69c1e639-b320-4da8-aed0-77cba2c31a63.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/1d84242d-4153-4811-83f6-b311dfc0c25b.pdf
https://www.flynnohara.com/school-landing.aspx?scn=md220


Student Handbook

https://mostblessedsacramentschool.com/app/uploads/2020/08/mbs-2020-2021-handbook.pdf


Jostens will be shipping more yearbooks!!
Just got word that we will have 20 additional yearbooks coming in our shipment!!
Please reserve one now. They will sell out. Copies are just $35 for a lifetime of
memories.

Yearbook Order Form

Counseling Corner

Each year I am required by the diocese to teach from a program called,
"Keeping our Promises: For the Sake of God's Children". Over the next
few weeks, I will talk to each grade about the topics of peer relationships,
trusted adults, healthy boundaries, secrets, and good touch-bad
touch. These topics will be discussed age appropriately.
 
This week, I spoke to grades Pre3, Pre4 and K. We read a book called, "No,
Go, Tell", it opens the door to saying NO when in danger, and telling a
trusted adult. I really stress the importance of having 2-3 trusted
adults. Our youth need to know that they can always talk to a trusted adult
about anything. We discussed the importance of having healthy
friendships and boundaries. We talked about keeping our body safe and
knowing how to say no to inappropriate secrets or touch.
 
Parents, please continue this conversation. It is helpful to have a
refresher talk with our kids using "what if" scenarios to make sure our
children have safety plans. Feel free to reach out to me if you have any
questions, tgabbard@mbscs.org .

https://files.constantcontact.com/732eccd9001/1409df18-ea8e-4c2c-a38a-77dcdc770878.docx
mailto:tgabbard@mbscs.org


 
Love and prayers,

Theresa Gabbard

ATTN: Middle School Parents-

We will have a guest speaker on Monday, May 24th for our middle school young
ladies! Molly Jean McElroy is with a program called Beautiful Me Campaign. Her
mission is to help others find the beauty within themselves, finding each individual's
unique qualities, learning how to discover your greatest self, and understanding that
you are beautiful in your own way. 
Her website is www.BeautifulMeCampaign.me . She will speak to each grade of girls
separately in the cafeteria. We welcome Molly back to MBS, she was here in 2019. She
has a great way of connecting with the girls! If you have any questions, please let me
know. tgabbard@mbscs.org .

Home |beautifulmecampaign

We also have another speaker coming to talk with our whole middle school. "Bubba"
Almony will be here on Thursday, May 27th to talk to our MBS students. He is a
bodyguard, he talks to children about Respect, Bullying, Smart Decisions and
Dreaming Big! He is hosting a celebrity basketball gave this summer to raise money for
mental health, bullying and cancer.

Summer Camp - Eco Therapy Adventure Camp
Please see the attachments for information about this camp. The cost is
$500 for the week. If interested email tgabbard@mbscs.org and I will
send you more information.

http://www.beautifulmecampaign.me
mailto:tgabbard@mbscs.org
http://www.beautifulmecampaign.me
mailto:tgabbard@mbscs.org




Field Day- Volunteers Needed
 
We will be having Field Day on the following dates:
 
June 16th- Kindergarten to 3rd Grade, 9:00-11:45am
Please sign up here if you would like to volunteer:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F49A8AD2DA3F85-field2
Parent volunteers must be vaccinated and have a background security clearance.
 
June 17th- 4th to 7th Grade, 9:00-11:45am
Please sign up here if you would like to volunteer:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F49A8AD2DA3F85-field3
Parent volunteers must be vaccinated.
 
Students will be kept in their grade level cohort. They will rotate from station to station with their
cohort.
 
Field Day Information:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F49A8AD2DA3F85-field2
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F49A8AD2DA3F85-field3


Field Day is a day set aside for outdoor games like relay races. It is a fun day where movement
and games are celebrated. The activities will start at 9:00am and conclude at 11:45am. In the
event of inclement weather, Field Day will be cancelled and not rescheduled.
 
* Please make sure your child arrives to school on time.
* Please have your child bring in a Ziploc bag of sliced fruit to help contribute towards a healthy
class snack.
* Please make sure your child is dressed appropriately for the weather.
* Please have your child bring in a water bottle. The water bottle should be labeled with his or her
name. Students will take their water bottles with them from station to station.
* Please have your child apply sunscreen in the morning before school as we will be outdoors.

Please review the below table to find the t-shirt your child should wear:
 

Wednesday, June 16th
Kindergarten: Red

First: Blue
Second: Yellow
Third: Orange

Thursday, June 17th
Fourth: Orange

Fifth: Red
Sixth: Green
Seventh: Blue

Sign up For Field Day

SCHOOL DELAYS/CLOSINGS
 

Should it be necessary to delay, cancel or dismiss children early due to
weather or any other emergency situation, parents will be notified by the
School Messenger Notification System. Due to bus schedules, those calls
informing of cancellation or delay must be made BEFORE 6:00 a.m. Please
be sure that we have your current phone number at which you wish to
receive the notification calls. IT IS NECESSARY THAT THE PERSON
WHO ANSWERS THE PHONE SPEAK IN ORDER TO ACTIVATE THE
MESSAGE.
 
REMEMBER: YOU CAN ALWAYS CHECK WBOC TV OR WBOC
WEBSITE FOR CLOSINGS!

PARISH NEWS

St. Luke
Beginning June 1st, join us for our new mommy and me group, “Walking with Mary”!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/8050F49A8AD2DA3F85-field3


Join us to build community together, engage in music and motion fun, and engage our
faith together as we walk with Mary.

For more information please contact me: Kim Zarif, kzarif@stlukeoc.com
 

If you have a child entering second grade/8 th grade in the fall, please contact me for
registration for our sacrament preparation programs: kzarif@stlukeoc.com

St. Mary Star of the Sea
Our bookstore is open Monday-Thursday from 9 am - 3 pm. Find all of your Catholic
gifts and books right in Ocean City!

St. John Neumann
Confirmation candidates- Please remember to let Fr. Cocucci know who will be
attending confirmation with you.

VBS Volunteers Needed July 12 – 16.
Once we know how many volunteers we have we will open up registration. 

VBS volunteers register online

mailto:kzarif@stlukeoc.com
mailto:kzarif@stlukeoc.com



